CASTLETOWN GIRLS’ SCHOOL NEWSLETTER 

February 2024
Dear Parents, 
I would really like to thank you all for your cooperation and kindness over the last few weeks as I began my journey as Principal of Castletown Girls’ School. We had a really busy few weeks in Castletown and this newsletter will give you a flavour of some of the activities we were involved in.
Student Council: We have a wonderful group of girls who represent student voice. They have been very active over the last few months and have been a great help to me. They organised a whole week of events for Anti – bullying week in November ending with Crazy Hair/ Hijab Day. They helped me to reform our current assemblies, changing it to split junior and senior assemblies, including a ‘learn and explain’ segment, an award from a teacher and show and tell of our achievements. We held our first assemblies on Friday 2nd February and they were a huge success. They are currently planning Cultural week to celebrate our diverse and wonderful community from February 26th to March 1st. They have invited guest speakers and planned many wonderful activities. We are very proud of them.
School of Sanctuary: We have applied to become a school of sanctuary and have begun our journey to become the most welcoming and inclusive school we possibly can be. The girls have signed a pledge and over the remainder of the year will carry out many activites and learn about acceptance and offering refuge.  We will receive an award at the end of our journey.

Library: We were awarded a free 100 book diverse library called ‘Free to be Me’ after our application to Children’s Book Ireland was successful. The library was funded by William Fry. During cultural week we plan to hold book tastings for the children to sample our new books,
Catholic’s Schools Week: We had prayers and reflections over the intercom during this week to celebrate our Catholic ethos. 6th Class attended the Seinn ceremony in the Redeemer Church.  2nd class invited their grandparents into our school for Grandparent’s Day. 

Gaelic training: 4th class have been receiving coaching and have been learning to play Gaelic. 3rd class will begin training in a few weeks time.

St. Brigid’s Day: Father Callum our chaplain brought us a St. Brigid cross and a blessed candle for our altar. 2nd and 3rd classes visited the museum for a kite workshop based on St. Brigid. 5th and 6th class visited an art gallery and went to visit the lights in town. Some of our classes made crosses with their teachers. 
Infant classes: to help provide real life language experiences for our infant classes we invited the Gardaí to visit our school, they showed us their uniform and sirens on their car. Junior and Senior Infants visited the fire station and travelled on the bus, after they wrote lovely accounts of their visit. 

Parent Teacher Meetings: Thank you to all those parents who took the time to attend meetings. It is a wonderful opportunity to discuss your child’s progress, celebrate their achievements and raise any concerns you may have. If you could not attend, please email your daughter’s class teacher to reschedule. 

Coffee Mornings: We plan to hold class coffee mornings for parents in our parents’ room to give you the opportunity to chat to other parents in your daughter’s class and to meet our Home School Liaison Officer Ms O’ Rourke Curran and myself , the Principal Lisa Murphy. Junior infants have had theirs and thank you to all the parents who attended. An invitation will be sent out when it is your classes turn.
Aladdin: We are delighted to have installed our new communication system in our school. We hope that this will improve communication between school and home. Everyone has been sent an access code by text. Please download the Aladdin School app and log in as all communication in the future will be through this app. The app allows parents to update contact information, alert the school to absences, early leaving and late arrivals and to enter reasons for absences, to contact the office and class teachers and to receive notices and reports. If you need help installing or navigating the app please contact the school.

School Website: Please keep an eye on our lovely school website and your daughter’s class blog to see what is happening in classrooms. There is a Google translate button at the top of the page that says ‘select language’, this translates the whole website into a language of choice. You will find our website on www.castletowngns.ie 
Upcoming events:
· Peace Proms: 5th and 6th class will travel to Belfast on Sunday 25th February.

· First Penance for 2nd class girls making their First Communion will take place in St. Nicholas’ Church on Friday 23rd February at 11 am. Parents are welcome to attend.

· Ceremony of Light for 6th class girls making their Confirmation will take place on 13th April at 6pm in St. Patricks’ Cathedral.

· Confirmation will be celebrated on 27th April at 11am in St. Nicholas’ Church.

· First Communion will be celebrated on 18th May at 11am in St. Nicholas’ Church.
· Swimming will begin for 3rd, 4th, 5th and 6th class after the Easter holidays; more details will follow closer to the time.

Many thanks,
Lisa Murphy

Principal
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